
CITY OF LITHONIA 

MINUTES–PUBLIC HEARING ON FY20 MILLAGE RATE VIRTUAL MEETING  

Monday, July 6, 2020 @ 11:30 AM 

 

 
I. Call to Order and Roll Call 

The City Council Public Hearing on the FY20 Millage Rate Virtual Meeting was called to order at 
11:41 am by Mayor Shameka S. Reynolds. A roll call was taken and the following City Council 
Members were present: Amelia Inman, and Ric Dodd. Diane Howard, Darold Honore, and 
Vanerriah Wynn were absent.   

 
II. Consideration of 2020 Millage Rate 

City Administrator Lathaydra Sands worked closely with DeKalb County on the rollback rate, 
proposing to accept 11.081 as the millage rate, with a 0% increase.  
 
State Representative Doreen Carter, resident of City of Lithonia commented that when looking at 
the digest, Lithonia’s value has increased almost $20ML, her question is that she would like to 
know how the $421,000 is allocated in the budget, and if the $421,000 is actually needed with a 
significant increase within the past 5-years. Ms. Carter is requesting to see a copy of the FY20 
budget. 
 
There were no questions or comments from Council. 

 
III. Adjournment 

Councilwoman Inman motioned to adjourn the meeting, the motion was seconded by Councilman 

Dodd; and the meeting was adjourned at 12:05 pm. 

 

 


